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Thank you for the opportunity to offer testimony from Hawaii Health Systems Corporation
(HHSC) Board of Directors opposing HB1607.

On July 1, 2007, Act 290 established five new regional system boards and reconstituted
the Corporate Board creating a new balance of authority at the regional level for custodial
control of assets, operations and authority and at the corporate board level for major
policy, strategy and financial decisions. The implementation of Act 290 has required an
enormous amount of work by both staff and governance as the new structure increased
the number of Governor nominated and Senate confirmed Board members from the
previous 13 to over 70. Simultaneously the corporation had to effectuate a transition of
authority from corporate to regional levels. Understandably Act 290 implementation has
taken a tremendous amount of time and still remains a work in progress.

The point that implementation of Act 290 remains an ongoing process is the key concern
of the HHSC corporate board with HB1607. This bill is considered PREMATURE and not
in the best interest of the system/regions and the communities we serve. The corporate
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board and all five regional system boards have worked collaboratively for months to
develop an HHSC legislative package of six bills which all six HHSC boards support and
which constitutes the next logical step in the Act 290 implementation process. Our HHSC
boards have put much thought into where we are in the Act 290 implementation process
and what next steps need to be taken. We are confident that the six HHSC bills we
propose, plus some additional legislative support that would further enhance our
reimbursement and efficiency posture, are what is needed at this time. HB1607
considerations are appreciated, but the bill should be held in committee and all priority
given to our other six primary HHSC bills that have been introduced in the 2009
Legislative Session.
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